
HASLINGDEN NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM                    
Action Plan following meeting on 17th March 2009 

 

Question/Issue Raised  
Responsible  

Member/Head 
of Service 

 
What action has been taken? 

 
 
The collapsing flower bed at Finger Post which was 
“sunk by design”. 

 
Area Manager 

 
Action completed as part of the Pride in Rossendale initiative. 

 
Grants agreed to be transferred to Applicants. 

Democratic 
Services 

 
Grants have been transferred by BACS. 

 
Upkeep and maintenance of Springfield Gardens. 
Dog fouling at Springfield Gardens. 

 

 
Area Manager 

 
The Area Manager confirmed that the gardens currently 
receive a basic level of maintenance which is 10 grass cuts a 
year.  Flower beds are weeded during the summer months and 
pruned in the winter.  An update on dog fouling would be 
provided by the Area Manager at the meeting. 

 
The appearance of the roundabout at the top of 
Bolton Road North: -   
Some urgent actions were required to clean up the 
rubbish at the roundabout as it was letting down 
Stubbins Residents Associations’ efforts to make their 
neighbourhood look better i.e. North West Bloom 
competition.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Area Manager/ 
Operations 
Team 

 
The Assistant Area Manager for LCC, Highways and 
Environmental Management informed the Council that this is 
on a programme of works to be undertaken by RBC in 
partnership with LCC.  
 
There are ownership issues, and discussion between the 
elected Members and Assistant Operations Manager was 
taking place to come up with ideas for what could be done. 

Pot holes at Holly Avenue – is this RBC land and 
holes need to be filled. 

Property 
Services 

Facilities Team carried out site visit.  The legal opinion is that 
we need to pass this to LCC as the Highways Authority.  
Property Services to write to LCC asking them to respond. 

 


